St Joseph’s Pastoral Council Minutes
23rd Feb 2017
	Date of meeting
	2/6/15
	8/9/15
	24/11/15
	23/2/16
	7/6/16
	22/9/16
	06/12/16
	23/2/17

	Fr Jim Duggan
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P

	Pat Dougan
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Veronica Dowling
	P
	A
	A
	P
	P
	Resigned
	
	

	John Seenan
	P
	A
	P
	P
	Resigned
	
	
	

	Bridie LaCombre
	P
	P
	P
	A
	P
	P
	A
	P

	Alison Macdonald
	P
	P
	P
	A
	P
	P
	P
	P

	Chris McLaughlin
	P
	P
	P
	P
	A
	P
	Resigned
	

	Paul Graham
	
	
	Resigned
	
	
	
	
	

	Pat Hassett
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P

	Angela Gow
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P
	P

	Emma Merriman
	P
	P
	P
	P
	Leave of absence
	A
	
	A

	Maureen Cumming
	P
	P
	A
	P
	A
	P
	Leave of absence
	

	Jonathon Cumming
	
	A
	
	
	A
	A
	A
	A

	Hugh Kelly
	
	
	
	
	
	P
	Resigned
	

	Dominic Cochran
	
	
	
	
	
	A
	P
	A

	John Sweeney
	
	
	
	
	
	P
	P
	P

	Frances Brown
	
	
	
	
	
	P
	P
	P


	1. 
	Decade of the rosary and prayer for priests

	Actions

	
	
	

	2. 
	Attendance and apologies

	Actions

	
	See front page. 
Pat offered Bridie condolences on behalf of the PC

Pat offered congratulations to Maureen and Jonathon on the birth of Grace on behalf of the PC

	

	3. 
	Minutes of the last meeting

	Actions

	
	Proposed: Angela Gow
Seconded: Pat Hassett

	

	4. 
	Matters arising

	Actions

	
	Mass cards for pre-school children: c/f to next meeting - Pat
Finance committee: No names were forwarded to Fr Jim on finance committee membership
Parish financial situation: 
Pat advised that some parishes have had visits from the Diocesan Finance convener, however there has been no information on a visit to St Joseph’s. Fr Jim advised that proposals have been circulated to parishes regarding development of a strategy to address the Diocesan deficit and that discussions are ongoing.  
The planned notice in the bulletin updating parishioners on the current financial situation of the parish will not be issued until the Diocesan strategy is agreed.  
Action: c/f Parish financial situation to next meeting - Pat
Access of PC members to parish website
Difficulties in accessing the website to update may be due to the permission emails being sent into junk mail. PC members also reported problems with the e-bulletin which is not always received by parishioners, however this seems to be an intermittent fault. 
Action: Website to be populated with information on the PC and minutes of meeting - Ali
Action: Advise Chris McLaughlin of ongoing problems with e-bulletin - Pat
Provide photos of PC members for Angela: Only 1 member of the PC has provided a photograph
Action: provide photographs for information on PC for front porch 
Fr Jim silver jubilee celebrations: Pat advised that the hall has been booked for Thursday 29th June.  
Parish Open Day: This was postponed because of lack of access to the hall during church redecoration. The event has been provisionally rescheduled for 30th April.
Action: Confirm hall availability with David - Angela
Action: Follow up with John regarding previous paperwork - Pat
Action: Contact Jonathon regarding support from pupils involved in Caritas - Bridie
Pastoral Council leaflet: This was reissued to new PC members
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	5. 
	Bereavement support
	

	
	Angela and John updated the PC on progress following their attendance at a bereavement befriending training event which they found both uplifting and worthwhile.  They advised that support offered by each parish can be flexible to meet the specific needs of their congregation. Eventually this could include drop in session or home visiting. 
First steps agreed:

· a training day within the parish is planned for Sat June 10th 
· Details of next-of-kin to be held by Parish Office to enable contact by PC
· PC will produce cards to be sent to those who are bereaved at 1, 3, 6 and 12 months, with the potential for the card sent after 1 month to provide information on support available. Potential designs were circulated for comment
· Invitation issued to those who are bereaved to the annual Mass

Action: Advise of training day after Mass with Angela and John available for parishioners to ask questions afterwards – Fr Jim/ Angela/ John
Action: notice regarding training to be placed in bulletin

	Fr J/ AG/JS
AG

	6. 
	Benchmarking exercise on being a welcoming family of faith

	Actions

	
	Pat provided a review of research findings suggesting that most parishes believe they are welcoming. 
A benchmarking exercise was carried out:

Existing practices that contribute:

· Welcome packs – altho’ out-of-date, these are still being taken away by parishioners.

· Monthly tea/coffee after Mass

· Parents in Prayer attending new parents’ evenings in schools

· Pass keepers – it was noted however that as there are very few pass keepers, their ability to welcome visitors is limited

Suggestions to improve the perception of being a welcoming parish:

· Outdoor signage : Welcome to St Joseph’s with times of Mass
· Outdoor Welcome banner on church railings
· Welcome poster in porches, with the potential to hand out small copies to parishioners   

· Welcome by reader to other member of the congregation prior to Mass beginning

· Include new parishioners and families in prayers of intercession on a regular basis

· Parishioners asked monthly to introduce themselves to their neighbours in the congregation

· Children undertaking Pope Francis award to welcome the congregation at 10 and 12 Masses, and those involved in Caritas at the 6 pm Masses

· Parishioners asked to pray for someone in the congregation during prayers of intercession
· Regular notice in the bulletin welcoming new members of the parish

Other suggestions
· Use of a “mystery parishioner” to provide a visitor’s perspective

Three first steps were agreed: inclusion of new parishioners and families three times a year during prayers of intercession written by the Faith and Spirituality group; children involved in Pope Francis Award and Caritas to be asked to participate in welcoming people to Mass; Welcome notice placed in porches
Action: Welcome to new families during prayers of intercession – Pat

Action: Contact Maureen and Jonathon regarding input of children undertaking Pope Francis and Caritas Awards to welcome parishioners - Bridie
Action: Welcome notices in porches - Ali
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	7. 
	Forthcoming events 
	Actions

	
	Friday 3rd March – Clarkston Churches Together service for World Day of Prayer, 10.30 am in Stamperland Church. Pat will represent St Joseph’s PC. 

Mon 10th April - Penitential service for Lent – This will be led by Msr Carlin from Christ the King, Howwood to establish a link to Our Lady of Fatima shrine prior to the planned monthly pilgrimages to Howwood this summer
Sat 10th June - Bereavement training day  

Tuesday evenings during Lent - Stations of the Cross to mark 40 days for Life

Thurs 16th April - Pivotal Player sessions starting fortnightly with a 2 week break over Easter


	

	8. 
	AoCB
	Actions

	
	Pastoral Council Membership: Fr Jim advised that Deacon Pat is required to be a member of the Pastoral Council
Action: Add Pat to distribution list - Pat

Prayer requests: A new system is required to distribute prayer requests. 
Action: Contact Michael Jordan to confirm details of Eucharistic Ministers who visit those who are housebound – John

Action: Agree process for prayer requests to be distributed to those who are housebound Pat and John
Amazon: a member of the congregation had approached to PC regarding the potential for parishioners of St Joseph’s purchasing from Amazon to use the Amazon Smile facility, through which 0.5 % of the purchase price of eligible products is donated by Amazon to the purchaser’s nominated charity. This would require St Joseph’s to register as a nominated charity. This was discussed in detail by the PC and it was agreed that the PC did not in principle object to this, on the understanding that we did not endorse the use of Amazon, and neither were the PC promoting it. However, if parishioners are making purchases through Amazon anyway, the parish would benefit. It was noted that the Justice and Peace Group may have a view that the PC would want to take into account.

Action: Respond to the parishioner who raise this issue to advise of discussion – Pat

Action: Discuss with John Seenan as representative of Justice and Peace - Pat
PVG training – some confusion has arisen over the requirement to attend this. The new training programme means that all those with an existing PVG certificate are required to complete the new course. Veronica Dowling, St Joseph’s co-ordinator, is auditing existing parishioners to ensure they are aware of this. Planned sessions in Neilston and the Cathedral may not suit all parishioners and it was agreed more locally available training would be helpful. As training took place in St Joseph’s last year, it is likely that the closest venue would be St Cadoc’s. Fr Jim agreed to look into this.

Action: Fr Jim to enquire about potential for delivery of PVG level 1 training in St Cadoc’s 
Alter Servers - in some parishes Alter Servers become members of the Guild of St Stephens. Fr Jim will consider whether this is appropriate for St Joseph’s.
Action – Advise of any further action on the part of the PC  is necessary regarding Guild of St Stephen
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	8.

	DoNM

	Actions

	
	DoNM: Tues 13th June 2017 at 7.30pm
Ali and Bridie submitted apologies in advance
	

	9.
	Closing prayer
	Actions

	
	
	

	Action table


	Action: Mass cards for pre-school children: c/f to next meeting - Pat

Action: c/f Parish financial situation to next meeting - Pat

Action: Website to be populated with information on the PC and minutes of meeting - Ali

Action: Advise Chris McLaughlin of ongoing problems with e-bulletin - Pat

Action: provide photographs for information on PC for front porch - ALL
Action: Confirm hall availability for Open Day on 30th April with David - Angela

Action: Follow up with John regarding previous Open Day paperwork - Pat

Action: Contact Jonathon regarding support for Open Day from pupils involved in Caritas - Bridie

Action: Welcome to new families during prayers of intercession – Pat

Action: Contact Maureen and Jonathon regarding input of children undertaking Pope Francis and Caritas Awards to welcome parishioners - Bridie

Action: Welcome notices in porches - Ali 

Action: Contact Michael Jordan to confirm details of Eucharistic Ministers who visit those who are housebound – John

Action: Agree process for prayer requests to be distributed to those who are housebound Pat and John

Action: Respond to the parishioner regarding Amazon Smile to advise of discussion – Pat

Action: Discuss Amazon Smile with John Seenan as representative of Justice and Peace - Pat

Action: Fr Jim to enquire about potential for delivery of PVG level 1 training in St Cadoc’s 

Action – Advise of any further action on the part of the PC is necessary regarding Guild of St Stephen – Fr J
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